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Welcome to the start of the summer term, which as always will be full of learning opportunities and activities to challenge and enrich our pupils education.
The term will host the usual events, Yr 5 & 6 residential,  whole school activity day,  world market afternoon, sports day and leavers disco.  

We wish all our pupils well as we approach SATs, and thank staff and  parents for their continued unstinting support in preparing them so well.  Confirmed dates are later in this newsletter.
As a school we work closely with many outside agencies to develop self-confidence and esteem within our pupils.    

Change4Life  / Chexs 
Our Change4Life Programme continues to grow and has seen a number students participate in the teaming building and workshop activities within the Lea Valley park and closer to home.  Some photos can be viewed on our school website of the sessions in action.
Kerry Thomas / Chexs,  Family Support Worker is also available in school on Wednesday afternoon, 2 – 4pm.  Please ask Mrs Mitchell for a drop in time.

School Dinners are increasing from 16th April 2018
School lunches for JUNIORS will be increasing in price to £2.40 per day, from 16th April ( start of the summer term).
SPORTS RELIEF - Thank you all for your support for Sports relief update we raised £147.30

**********************************************

We are thrilled to announce that Mrs Mitchell, shall be stepping into Mr Shevkets shoes, and fill the position of Family Support Officer / Inclusion. I know she will bring much enthusiasm to the role, and insight.

	
	 SATs  / Yr 6 & Yr 2
This year SATS WEEK is 14th—18th May, for Yr 6
Yr 2, will spread the papers over the following dates;  9th May, 10th May, 15th May and 17th May.  Starting at 9.30am, to welcome and settle the children.  Your support is appreciated.
Please advise the school, should your child be absent for any reason.

****************************************
FREE FAMILY COURSES this term
We have been notified of the following free courses open to parents and carers.  If you would like to attend, please see the flyer in reception, or ask to speak to Mr Watson or Mrs Mitchell for more information.

UNDERSTANDING BEHAVIOUR – 4 week course, venue St Augustine’s School, Hoddesdon.  Time: 9.30-11am.  Dates: 18th & 25th May, 8th & 15th June.  

ODD, ADHD , PDA – confused? A summary of the key aspects of the condition. Venue Forres Primary School, Hoddesdon.  Time: 10-12pm date Wednesday 9th May.

Headlice – We have had several reported cases of headlice recently, please continue to check your childs hair regularly, and if necessary treat, before sending them into school. We are unable to check.

Remember that all bedding needs to be washed at a high temperature to avoid repeat infestation.

Grow Club / Wildlife Area
Our Wildlife Garden and Grow Club, has been awarded a local grant, to establish this area.  If you are able to offer a few hours support, please contact the school and speak to Mr Watson.  The area has already been cleared, so we are ready to begin the planting season.
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Diary Dates
Bags to School (Old Clothes  / Donation) – Thursday 15th March

Sports Relief, 23rd March.  ( pupils may wear sports clothing  – football kits are allowed, but no football boots).
End of Term,Thursday 29th March – as previously mentioned earlier in this newsletter – REVISED time,  school will finish at 1.30pm



